

## The Islander Newsletter

Stone Island, Enterprise, FL

Website: MyStonelsland.com

*Issue 113 - January 2022* 



# Happy New Year from the Hospitality Committee!

Last year it felt great to start to get back to normal. This year we have many of our usual events planned and more! If you would like to be part of the "fun" committee just let us know. We meet the second Tuesday of each month at 7 PM, and we float amongst the members' homes. This is a great way to get to know the other ladies on the Island and to be a part of the fun.

Be sure to look for our next events, the Community Garage Sale on March 5th and all the ladies are invited to the Ladies' Luncheon on March 26th. Check those articles for more details. Text me if you have any questions, 407-399-1691. Linda Moore, Hospitality Chair

Keep in touch via the Island grapevine with email notifications by Jane Rourke of what's going on. If you are not getting island emails,

EMAIL

send your email address to her and request addition to the list: JaneDRourke@hotmail.com

**VV Check out MyStoneIsland.com for more information.** 

The newsletter is now digital only and the general information that is excluded from the newsletter will be found on the website. <a href="https://www.MyStonelsland.com">www.MyStonelsland.com</a>



## Calling All People with an Interest in Plants

Saturday, May 21, 2022 10:00 AM-12:00 PM Stone Island Pavilion



It is time to start thinking about getting plants and seedlings started for the Plant Exchange. Bring your plants, pots, garden tools, etc. and exchange them with your neighbors. Please label the plants with their names and care instructions if possible. Cuttings and seedlings welcome

~ People are welcome too!

Contact Paula Lewis 407-323-8723 or Dru

Faulk 904-571-6658 for more information.



### The Islander Newsletter

Page 2

It's time for our Bi-Annual Stone Island Neighborhood



March 5, 2022 8:30 AM – 2:00 PM

Additional information and signup forms will be posted on our website. <a href="www.mystoneisland.com">www.mystoneisland.com</a>
Direct questions to Paul Shirk (717)710-0585 or <a href="mailto:shirk65@hotmail.com">shirk65@hotmail.com</a>

Mark your calendar and plan to clean out the garage!



2022 Ladies' Luncheon

Save the date for March 26<sup>th</sup> at 1 PM for the 2022 Ladies Luncheon.

This is our main event to meet new residents and remind everyone what a great place this is to live. This event chaired by Austin Zakari and Cheryl Class will be a wonderful chance to relax and enjoy some great food prepared by your Stone Island neighbors and a sip of wine. So, save the date and plan on attending at the home of Cheryl Class at 1401 Kettledrum Trail. Watch for your invitation in the mail.

#### Santa In the Park 2021

December 4<sup>th</sup> was a special night for the children of Stone Island. Santa arrived by antique car driven by Don Widajewski. The children were thrilled! They ran after Santa on his "sleigh." Once Santa got settled, the children took turns sitting on his lap, telling him their Christmas wishes. Each child received a stuffed animal from Santa, who was a delight.

We had a drawing for a giant teddy bear, donated by Paula Lewis. We had WWF tigers that were given away too. The children were so excited to hear their number called by Andrew Hulcher. The winners were so happy.

The goodies were a hit also; everyone brought their favorite cookies and the Hulchers served up hot chocolate.

At 7 PM, the movie *Grinch* started. Many thanks to Phil Lappies for not only showing the movie, but providing all of the equipment. Popcorn was served during the movie.

So many folks pitched in to make this event the success that it was. Beth Alling, co-chair, added so many special touches. We also want to thank Jim and Debbie Deweese, Linda Moore, Bob Weathers, Pam Lappies, Tammy Blackburn, Lisa Hulcher and Dan Rozer. And a huge thank you to Todd Edwards for loaning us the blowup Snowman and other figures. We thank you so very much for your help. ~Jenny Weathers